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Resident, Family, Friend and Responsible Party Newsletter - July 2015
Dear Strathmere Lodge residents, family members, friends/responsible parties:

1. Changes and Improvements                                                                                                           
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a. New Administrator
It is a pleasure and a privilege for me to join Strathmere Lodge as the new Administrator (effective July 13, 2015).
I am very appreciative of Mr. Tony Orvidas, outgoing Administrator, for the orientation that he provided to me before retiring on July 15, 2015.

I am also very appreciative of the warm welcome that I have received to date from residents, families and staff.

I look forward to working with everyone at Strathmere Lodge, and can be reached at the phone number/e-mail address noted below (my office is near the main entrance).
b. Nurse Call Bell System Replacement
Strathmere Lodge will be installing a new Nurse Call Bell system in early September 2015. This is the resident safety system that residents use to alert staff to the need for assistance. This system will be an improvement over our existing, aging Nurse Call Bell system in that multiple overhead displays and audible signals will be utilized to immediately communicate to staff as to residents in need of staff assistance and/or residents who are dealing with an emergency situation. 
During the installation of this system, there will be light construction (e.g., some drilling, removal of ceiling tiles, etc.), but contracted workers are well aware of the needs of residents living in long term care homes, and will do their best to minimize any disruption to our operations. If you have any questions regarding this upcoming project, please see/contact Mr. Chris Saxby, Director of Resident Care (csaxby@middlesex.ca; 519-245-2520, ext. 228).
	


2. Donation
Further to the new resident lift equipment purchased (needed to lift/transfer applicable residents safely), the old lift equipment (13 lifts) was donated to our local Rotary Club. The Rotary Club will forward the equipment to medical clinics/hospitals in Africa. 
3. Recreation Calendar
Please do not forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendar [available in each Resident Home Area, and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 
Our Special Events in August:

· Cam Denomme entertains on Sat., Aug. 8th at 1:30pm

· Dan Skeltcher entertains on Wed., Aug. 12th at 2:00pm

· Music & More with Bernie & Joyce Preece on Mon., Aug. 17th at 2:00pm

· Alicia Veens entertains on Mon., Aug. 24th at 2:00pm

· Happy Hour with Franky Baby on Fri., Aug. 28th at 2:00pm

· Ross Ward entertains on Wed., Sept. 2nd at 6:30pm

· Joel Horvath entertains on Sat., Aug 5th at 1:30pm

4. Resident Safety

We are asking families/visitors to be very cautious when coming and going through the main doors.
It may be very unsafe for some residents to leave the Home.

If you encounter a situation whereby a resident seeks to leave the Home unaccompanied, please ensure that you communicate with staff, so that we may assess the situation and ensure resident safety.
5. Feeling Unwell?

Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory], and get your annual “flu-shot”.

While in the Home, please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your loved one (upon entering and leaving the Home, and upon entering and leaving the applicable resident home area).  
In the event of any Outbreak here at the Lodge, you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one (1) individual in the Home, in order to prevent cross-infection.   

6. Family and Friends Council
This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 14, 2015, at 7:00 pm. At this meeting, there will be special guest speakers on the subject of Palliative Care. 
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 

Please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca) for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the family information board in the Rose Room (near the Chapel), and previous minutes are available for review at our reception desk.
7. New Co-Payment Rates - Reminder

As per the recent notice from the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care, effective July 1st all Resident Co-payment rates will be increasing to help cover the rising costs of meals and accommodation. All residents have been advised of the new rates. 
8. Heat Alert – Reminder
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If a Heat Alert is announced by the Public Health 
Department, all doors to Strathmere Lodge balconies and                             patios will be locked [and accessible only by using a swipe card] due to resident health and safety concerns.
9. Strathmere Lodge Visitor Parking Lot Security - Reminder
Please be sure that you lock your vehicle and keep valuable items out of sight, just as you would in any other parking lot.

10. In Conclusion ….

Please let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future newsletter editions (contact me at 519-245-2520, ext. 222, or via email at: bkerwin@middlesex.ca).

Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends, or direct them to our website (http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care).
Electronic back copies of our newsletter can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this newsletter edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby (near the Chapel).
Brent Kerwin,
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Information Board, Resident Home Areas (5), Website, County Council, Staff, Other Stakeholderst
